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Question: 
CASA 21

Topic: 
Maintenance

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 258

Senator O’Brien asked:  
I understand Qantas did a check straightaway.  Would CASA have inquired of Qantas what they had done?  The question was: would CASA have followed up the Qantas matter and asked them what they had done and what they had found?  Did CASA ask of Qantas, ‘What have you done? What have you found?’ in relation to that matter. 


Can you also tell us what happened in relation to Ansett on that matter – that is, what contact was made, when it was made and what follow-up process occurred. 

Answer:

As advised in response to CASA 20, upon release of the NTSB report, the Australian Transport Safety Bureau (ATSB) copied the report to a CASA Type Specialist on 14 December 2000.  CASA forwarded a copy of the report to both Qantas and Ansett on the same day.  CASA also requested that the airlines review their fleets to identify if they had any engines that fitted the criteria of the failed engine as defined in the NTSB report. 

Ansett advised that they operated only one aircraft that had the potential to be affected, and that the aircraft had been assessed as being not affected.  Qantas, having a larger fleet, required considerable research to identify any affected engines.  

This process was overtaken by events when the FAA issued an Notice of Proposed Rule Making that required compliance by all CF6-80C2 engines, not just those with reworked disks.  The FAA issued an Airworthiness Directive (AD) and CASA has released an AD (AD/CF 6/38) mandating the requirement to inspect the HPT Stage 1 Disk. 
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